
BROM PTON-ON.SWALE PARISH COU NCI L
Clerk: Shireen M Rudge,58 Brompton Park, Brompton on Swale, Richmond DL10 7Jp
Tel: 07849 048581 email: bosparishclerk@talktalk.net

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Thursday t4lanuary 202L

Present: Cllrs D Sharp, A Guest, B Woodley, R Allinson
District Cllrs lan Threlfall and Leslie Rowe, paul Spencer
County CIlr Carl Les

The Clerk
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4.

5.2

5.3

5.
5.1

Address
The Chairman said he was saddened to hear that a colleague and ex Brompton-on-Swale Parish
Councillor had recently passed away. Mike Barber served the community as a Councillor from
September 1993 until June 1999 and again from July 2011 until March 2017. He had been Chairman
between September 1997 and June 1999.
The Chairman, Councillors and Clerk send their condolences to Mikes' family and friends.

To receive apologies and approve reasons for absence: None Recorded.

Declaration of lnterest: Cllr Guest declared an interest in item 10.1". Cllr Rowe Declared an interest in
item 5.5.

Public Participation: No members of the public present

Minutes of the last Meeting
Noted: ltem 5.2 Paragraph 2 should read 'Richmondshire District Council has agreed to ban sky lanterns'
from their own properties and not Richmondshire as stated.
The minutes of the meeting held on 26 November 2020 were approved.

Proposed: Cllr Guest Seconded: Cllr Woodley

Matters Arising
Red Telephone Kiosk/British Cycling Bid (Minutes 25 Nov, item 4.1) Confirmation of final funding for
refurbishment has been received. The Chairman will contactthe contractorto arrange forthe workto
begin. The Clerk to put a notice in the village to inform residents of the removal of the box for
refurbishment.

Action - The Chairman and the Clerk
Augustus Gardens transfer Plan (Minutes 26 Nov, item 4.2) No further updates at this time.

Village Society - Boundary Fencing and Soft Landscaping (Minutes 25 Nov, item 4.4) No further update
at this time

Action - The Clerk
Cemetery Shed - (Minutes 25 Nov, item 4.5) The cost of removal of the shed was high due to the
disposal of the materials and the labour involved. The CIerk reminded Councillors had previously agreed
to demolish the shed rather than repair the roof. Continue to look for cheaper alternatives.

Reinforcing the Riverside - (Minutes 26 Nov, ltem 4.6) Cllr Guest and Cllr Allinson had previously met
with the Envlronment Agency. Cllr Guest contacted a specialist company and is awaiting a return call.
Ben Rennison had yet to be contacted about the trees.

Action - Cllr Guest & Cllr Allinson

5.4

5.5



5.6 Policy Documents (Minutes 25 Nov, ltem 4.7) Cllr Woodley circulated the final version of the Complaints
Procedure prior to the meeting. Once approved it will be published on the website.

Proposed: Cllr Woodley Seconded: Cllr Allinson

Cllr Woodley is progressing with updating Cemetery Rules and Regulations. Cllr Woodley attended a

'Purchase of Exclusive Rights' webinar. He is progressing with new and updated documents. He 
.

suggestedandEGMinthefuturetodiscussthesedocumentspriortoadoption.TheChairmanagreed
Iwith this proposal.

Action - Cllr Woodley

5.7SilverBirchTree-FootpathPemburyMews/StationRoad(Minutes26Nov,ltem6.3)Aninspectionof
the tree is required to ascertain lts condition.

5.8BusShelterWindowReplacement-(Minutes15oct,ltem11.4}Councillorsagreedtorepairthe
window. A quotation to be obtained for the next meeting. Possible grants to be sought.

Action - The Clerk
6. Reports
5.1 Report from NYCC - Cllr Les

COVID-19 rates of infection, hospitalisations and deaths have increased. NYP are the 2nd highest issuers

of fixed penalty notices in the Country.
CllrLesmentionedtheLEPhadagoodwebsiteifbusinesseswereinterestedtoknoWmoreinformation
about Brexit. The LEP Growth Hub has a panel of virtual assistants waiting to answer questions.

Severe weather is expected. Committed to keeping all P1 and P2 routes open. 180 farming contractors
out overnight.

iBudget preparations are underway.
TheChairmanaskedaboutavailablegritbins.Theyareavailabletopurchase.
Cllr Allinson asked about clearance of snow on estates. Cllr Les said estate roads are P3 routes, these 

,

areclearedonceallP1andP2routesareclear.However,dependingontheweatherP].andP2clearance
can be continuous.
The Chairman mentioned the slurry sealing (rather than tarmac) on the footpaths that has taken place.

He asked whether there had been more slips and falls. Cllr Les said he had not been told there was an ,

increase in slips and falls but would be happy to take it up' 
Action - crrr Les :

NYCC have been asked to complete the Road Safety Audit on behalf of Highways England. See 7.3 To
discuss/agree response NYCC AUA6055 Road Safety Audit

Cllr Spencer asked for further information regrading snow clearance and the filling of grit bins. Cllr les

said there is no set number of grit bins forthe village. NYCC has a dutyto survey (annually) and provide

bins where there is a road safety issue. lf further grit bins are required these will be paid for by the
parish, including the refills. The Chairman asked if we could arrange for a survey to be completed
regarding grit bins. Cllr Les will follow up a request for a survey.

Action - Cllr Les

6.2 Report from RDC - Cllr Threlfall
Current Administration are looking at the budget with a clear indication of a % million deficit. A second

round of CIL funding at % million was being considered. No indication regarding any increase in Council

Tax. Expected to break even this year relative to vacancies in staff.
Report from RDC - Cllr Rowe

Cllr Rowe had arranged for sandbags to be delivered to the village - these are stored behind St Pauls

Church. The CIL investment fund is available for next financial year. i



A Climate Change Coalition has been put together by the Chair of the Climate Change Group. lf anyone
is interested, they can contact Valerie Adams (Climate Change Officer).
RDC offices are currently closed to the general public. Telephone lines are open.
New restrictions have been imposed at the Batts to restrict unruly behaviour.
Report from RDC - Cllr Spencer

Cllr Spencer asked how Councillors wished him to respond to questions raised by residents about grit
bins. The Chairman said they should be pointed in the direction of the minutes with any further
questions belng emailed to the Clerk.

The Chairman mentioned to RDC Councillors the dog waste bin which had been removed from
Stephenson Road. The Clerk was informed that it was removed because it was damaged. The Chairman

said he understood the need for its removed but said it would have been useful if the Clerk had been

informed of its removal.
Councillors have agreed to Purchase a

f 250.00.
Proposed: Cllr Guest

new dog waste bin for Stephenson Road at a cost of approx.

Seconded: Cllr Woodley

5.3

6.4

Reoort from The Police

A police crime report was received and emailed to Councillors prior to the meeting. A new PCSO has

been appointed to the area.

Report from The Villaee Societv

The Sports Hall remains closed. A booking has been made for the Elections in May. The Chairman asked

whether the hall could be available as a vaccination centre. lf the hall can meet all of the guidelines it
will be able to open as required.

Current !ssues

To discuss/agree action Persimmon Homes - New development - Cllr Woodley said this development
was part of the original plan which should have continued in 2002. The only change from the original
plan is the amount of social housing that is included. Access will be via Caxton Close. Concerns were
raised about disruption to residents of Caxton Close in particular. Cllr Guest reminded Councillors when
RDC had previously discussed future development of the village the Parish Council had recommended
land off Gatherley Road.

The Chairman mentioned section 106 money and investment around the village. Cllr Threlfall said this
is currently a pre-planning application discussion. There will be time for the Parish Council to make

comments when it does become a planning application. The increase in social housing is due to a 30%

requirement. There will be an opportunity to gain funding for the local community.
Councillors agreed to respond to at the appropriate moment.

Action - The Clerk

To discuss/agree action Solar Farm (feedback by 15 January) - Cllr Allinson asked whether there would
be any disruption to the village. Cllr Threlfall said Skeeby would be impacted - this would be the access

road into the site. Currently a pre-planning discussion. The company was asked whether the
development would be seen in Brompton-on-Swale and was re-assured that it would not bee seen

because of the lie of the land. Landscaping within the scheme has been considered. Councillors agreed

not to comment.

Todiscuss/agree response NYCCAl/A5055 Road SafetyAudit-The Parishes have been invited to make

comment and give the team the evidence of our opinions. Parish Council will write a letter with
concerns.

Action - The Clerk

7.

7.L

7.2

7.3



8. Parish Finances
8.1 To receive and note payments previously authorised and receipts (circulated prior to the meeting).

VAT repayment of f 1039.48 has been received. No questions were raised.

Proposed: Cllr Guest Seconded: Cllr Woodley

8.2 To receive a Bank Reconciliation and Budget Comparison for the year to date (circulated prior to the
meeting).
Estimated underspend of f6k however it was agreed to take this forward into 2O2L12022 as a :

contingency toward the riverside protection. No questions were raised.
Proposed: Cllr Guest Seconded: Cllr Woodley

8.3.1 HSF Steel Fabrications Repairs to cemetery Gates f 120.00 plus VAT

8.3.2 Andrew D Smith Cleaning Bus Shelter x 3 mths f48.00 nil VAT

8.3.3 Defibrillator Pads required x 2 sets - Authorlsation to Purchase Cost approx f60 plus VAT :

Proposed: Cllr Guest Seconded; Cllr Woodley

Changes to bank authorisations were discussed due to a change in logistics. lt was agreed the Clerk
would enter the payment onto the online banking system. The paperwork would be 'wet signed' by one I

bank signatory. The documents will be scanned and emailed to the second bank signatory. The second
signatory will authorise via online banking, email the receipt to the Clerk and the bank would make the
payment.

Proposed: The Chairman

9. Correspondence
None received

Seconded: Cllr Guest

10. To consider and decide upon the following Planning Applications
10.1 20lOO836ltULt - FPP for Resurfacing of Existing Twin Access Track with Cobbled Access Track

(Retrospective)

No comments or objections were noted.

11. To receive the following Planning Decision/!nformation
None Received

t2. Minor matters
L2.1 Cllr Woodley mentioned information regarding Parish Council affairs which are mentioned in the D and

S.NothingfromBrompton-on-SwaleiscurrentlyenteredintheD&S.CllrWoodleyaskedwhetherthere
would be a benefit to submitting information to the D & S for print.
Councillors asked the Clerk to contact the D & S to enquire how information will be printed. ..

Action - The Clerk

12.2 Cllr Guest asked if there was anyfurther information or progress with regard to Catterick Bridge Hotel. l

Cllr Threlfall has discussed with RDC's Planning Manager what can be done to progress the situation.

13. Date of nexlfettlThursday 4 March 2021, al7.00pm via Zoom remote meeting platform

signed: 64.Ar,
Date: {tWq Z?,


